

BARKSTON AND SYSTON DIAMOND JUBILEE COMMITTEE

MEETING - FRIDAY, 30<sup>TH</sup> MARCH 2012

PRESENT

Councillor Maryan Nussey (Chairman)  
Emily Stewart  
Matt Simpkins  
Councillor Sue Evans  
Councillor Alan Rowell

Marion Stewart  
Nigel Parker  
Stuart Orme  
Bex Mezzo  
Malcolm Hall (Secretary)

The Chairman opened the meeting and thanked everyone for attending. Apologies were received from Peter Stewart and Emily Westran.

Further to the last meeting, updates were given and matters discussed and agreed as follows:-

1. Marquee – deposit paid. Stuart Orme to be the contact. Provisionally to be located east of the pavilion.
2. Hog Roast – Sue Evans confirmed that she had booked Bassingthorpe Beef and outlined various matters – the pig could be either for 100 or 150 and portions would be priced at £4.50. Burgers/sausages would be £3 each and steak baps £4.25. Start times were discussed, and it was agreed that food would be available from lunchtime onwards, with the steak baps in the evening. Noting that the suppliers had their own cover/gazebo, it was agreed that they be located near the bar. Electricity supply to be checked although they have a generator. Bins to be provided. It was agreed, after discussion, not to proceed with the hog roast.
3. Cricket – Nigel Parker attended and outlined the rules and how the event would be organised. It was agreed that there should be a limit of 16 on the number of teams and that at least one player should be from Barkston or Syston. Nigel agreed to draw up posters advertising the event and to obtain a sponsor for a trophy.
4. First Aid – cover via Red Cross was discussed, however it was agreed to provide rota cover via existing certificate holders. Nigel Parker agreed to provide a list of qualified cricket club members. Bex Mezzo to provide a gazebo for first aid use.
5. Bouncy Castle – in view of the distance from the supplier there would be an additional charge of £30, and this was agreed.
6. Decorations/bunting – confirmed that the School would loan their supply. Agreed in principle to charge for balloons to cover the cost.
7. Insurance – cover confirmed.
8. Music/Programme – Alan Rowell suggested that, apart from the cricket, a co-ordinated programme was necessary. He outlined some suggestions, on which discussion took place as follows:-
  - Morris Dancers – agreed if no charge
  - Stalls – charge to be made to fund overheads – car boot (limited), craft. Stuart Watts had agreed to set up a stall.
  - Games – welly throwing (Stuart Orme/Matt Simpkins), Treasure Hunt, Sponge throwing (Guides)

- Competitions
- Raffle (on the day)
- Horse/pony rides (Chairman to pursue).
- Music (to include modern)
- Children's fancy dress

It was agreed that the next meeting would be to refine the above suggestions into a programme and to select locations for events. All with ideas to be invited. Secretary to check on the position with regard to licensing via SKDC and to advise the Police. Parking to be considered.

9. Jubilee Concert – to be available via audio only.
10. Funds – agreed that any spare funding should go towards the Village Hall roof repairs.
11. Next meeting – Friday, 13<sup>th</sup> April 2012 at 7 p.m.

The meeting finished at 8.10 p.m.